
All Saints              St.Mary’s 
NETTLEHAM PARISH CHURCH                  RISEHOLME PARISH CHURCH 

The Good News for Nettleham 
Sun 5th October 2025         Trinity 16     No 387 
Sun 5th          16th Sunday after Trinity 

  8.30am  Said Holy Communion 
  10.00am Parish Communion  
   2.00pm The MES Commissioning Service at St John’s Ermine 
   4.00pm Prayer and Praise 
   6.00pm Youth 

Mon 6th       
      10.00am   Coffee Shop 
       3.15pm  Families 

Tues 7th                  
      9.30am  Ducklings 
    1.00pm  ALM Gathering in Rooms 19/20  
     6.30pm  Course with Jenny in Rooms 19/20   
Weds 8th                    
     7.30pm  Chapter Meeting in Rooms 19/20 

Thurs 9th           
      12.30pm  Church Harvest Lunch at Lincoln Rugby Club 

 Fri  10th  
12.00pm  BCP Holy Communion 

Sat  11th  
10.00am  Lay Ministry Celebration in Lincoln Cathedral 

Sun 12th        17th Sunday after Trinity 
  8.30am  Said Holy Communion 

  10.00am All Age Baptism of Kit and Martha with Parish Communion  
   6.00pm Youth 
 

Morning Prayer: Monday – Facebook Live with Martin, Tuesday –  
Facebook Live with Jean Wednesday (but not on Friday) – Zoom with Andy 

 
 

Readings for the Seventeenth Sunday after Trinity 
2 Kings 5.1-3, 7-15  Psalm 111  2 Timothy 2.8-15       Luke 17.11-19 
 

Prayer for our Community 
Sunday 5th Streets: Greetwell Lane, Beech Avenue, Cherry Tree Lane  

Community: Farming 

Monday 6th Streets: Kingsway, Dalderby Crescent, Manor Court and Sutton Close  
Community: Christian Groups 

Tuesday 7th Streets: High Street, Bridge Street, Beckside, The Rookery, Watermill Lane 
Community: Methodist Chapel 

Wednesday 8th Streets: Church Street, Ambrose Court, Cross Street  
Community: All Saints Church 

Thursday 9th Streets: East Street, The Green, The Barn, Chapel Lane Community: Local 
Businesses 

Friday 10th Streets: North Court, North Street, Poplar Farm Close  
Community: All carers 

Saturday 11th Streets: Crescent Close, The Crescent, The Croft  
Community: Community Hub 

 

In need of prayer…. Lynne & Barry Combes, Mavis Kirton, Barry & Christine Crum, Tony Gledhill, 

Derek Wright, Sandy Gould, Louise and Chris Siddall and Doug Bradley. 
 

RIP…. Suzanne Lewis, Roger Butt and Neil White  Year’s Mind… Audrey Edward and Eileen Webb 
 



Contacts… 

Harvest Thanks Thank you so much for the donations given this Harvest. There were so many 

they wouldn’t fit into the car of the volunteer who collected them! The generosity you showed is 

so very much appreciated. A special thank you to David Baxter who devoted time and care to 

sorting the gifts and loading them into the car. 
  

Lord Show Us the Way Please see the separate sheet inviting you to be part of the Diocese of 

Lincoln’s engagement events as we discern God’s leading of the whole diocese at this time. 
 

Men’s Breakfast On Saturday 4th October the speaker at the Men’s Breakfast will be Revd Jess 

Bellshaw. Please see Chris Malone if you’d like to join the breakfast or find out more about it. 
 

Reflective Prayer Space A Heartfelt Thank You: To all who have contributed their works of art to the 

Reflective Prayer Space—thank you. Your creativity has shaped a contemplative display that invites 

stillness and a doorway into encountering God. 

This collection draws inspiration from the season of Autumn. In the Anglican Calendar, Autumn is 

honoured as the Creation Season—a time when the natural world becomes our teacher in the art of 

release. As the light begins to fade, trees and plants make a graceful decision: they let go of their leaves. 

This is not a sign of defeat, but a deliberate turning. By relinquishing what once sustained them, they 

prepare to draw strength from the ground beneath. The sun no longer offers what they need, and so 

they turn inward, downward—toward the deeper source.  

A Sacred Invitation: This seasonal surrender speaks gently to our own lives. It reminds us that letting go 

can be holy. That in releasing, we make space to receive. That in the quiet, God waits. 

You are warmly invited to enter the stillness. Let the art speak. Let your soul listen. And may you 

encounter the Divine in the beauty of this space. 
 

Bezalel Craft Afternoon: This December our church will host an interactive performance of The Lion, 

The Witch and The Wardrobe. All who come to watch will be given a special crafted item during the 

performance. Could you help to make them? Preparations are happening here at All Saints on 26th 

October and 16th November and we’d love your help! 
  

 

Weekly Prayer 
O Lord, we beseech you mercifully to hear the prayers 

   of your people who call upon you; 

and grant that they may both perceive and know 

   what things they ought to do, 

and also may have grace and power faithfully to fulfil them; 

through Jesus Christ your Son our Lord, 

who is alive and reigns with you, 

in the unity of the Holy Spirit, 

one God, now and for ever. Amen 

Priest in Charge: Revd Michelle Webb        michelle.webb@lincoln.anglican.org and 07939 454605 

  

Parish Administration:                         07468149695 admin@asn.church 

Treasurer: Simon Hardy                                      treasurer@asn.church 
 

Churchwarden: Andy Lewis 07943 099431     Churchwarden: John Dent  07985554775 
 

Churchwarden: Richard Smith (St Mary’s).                    01522 542209 
 

All Saints Safeguarding Officer: Andy Lewis.                safeguarding@asn.church 

St Mary’s Safeguarding Officer : C. Dunn         via michelle.webb@lincoln.anglican.org 
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